

Erie County Deputy Sheriffs Badge & Shield Club, Inc.

P.O. Box 81 • Niagara Square Station • Buffalo, New York 14201-0081

MARCH, 2024:

Our March meeting will be held on Monday, March 18th, 2024 at Buffalo's Best located at 3700 Southwestern Blvd., Buffalo, NY. This meeting is for Members Only. Please contact Debbie at least one week prior to the meeting at 716-816-5368 (text or call) or email at Nortond8991@gmail.com if you plan to attend. Thank you for your cooperation in this matter. Reminder: Members are \$20. All meetings begin at 6:30pm.

Our February meeting was held at The American Legion on Wehrle Drive in Williamsville with 50 members and guests in attendance. Bob Morgan won the 50/50 split club with a jackpot of \$90! Food was catered by John Flemings' Smokin' Little Diner and delicious.

2024 Officers:

<u>President</u> Christopher Clark

<u>1st Vice President</u> Robert Koch

<u>2nd Vice President</u> Michael Sullivan

<u>Recording Secretary</u> Karen Morgan

<u>Treasurer</u> Ken Napora

Corresponding Secretary

Debra Norton (716) 816-5368

<u>Sergeant-at-Arms</u> Mark Radder

Membership Cards and dues are slowly trickling in. If you have not done so, please submit your membership card and dues as soon as possible so that your name will not be removed from our roster. Thank you to all who have already submitted their dues.

Our 45th Badge & Shield Awards and Retirement Dinner will be held on Saturday, March 23rd, 2024 at The Columns Banquets located at 2221 Transit in Elma, NY. Tickets are still available until Friday, March 8th, 2024. Please contact Debbie or Joanie (716-858-8088) as soon as possible for tickets (\$75 per person). Please come out for a fabulous evening and help us celebrate our retirees and award winners.

The Reserve Mounted Division will be hosting **Mounted for Meals** on **Sunday**, **March 24th**, **2024** from 10:00am to 1:00pm at the Broadway Market, 999 Broadway in Buffalo, NY. Please mark your calendars and support this worthwhile cause.

Our heartfelt condolences go out to the families of Elwood Mohawk Jr. (Father of Deputy Brad Mohawk, Patrol); Retired Deputy Richard Krazmien (Patrol); Amanda Kazmierczak (Stepdaughter of Reserve Deputy Jason Macken); Deborah Mirti (Mother-in-Law of

Correction Officer Thomas Bollman, JMD); John "Jack" Craig (Father-in-Law of Deputy Dave Wasiura and Uncle of Correction Sergeant Deanna Lates, JMD); Retired Correction Officer James "Spanky" Haas (Husband of Marcia Haas and Father of Marlo (Haas) Munn, JMD); Connie Weixlmann (Sister of Club member Cindy Sullivan and Sister-in-Law of Club member Mike Sullivan); and Darlene Koch (Wife of 1st Vice President Robert Koch).

Please keep long time member and friend, Al Gennuso and his family in your prayers. He has been placed in Hospice which is always a difficult transition for the family.

If you have any news items or information that you would like included in the monthly newsletters, please contact Chris Clark or Debbie Norton.

See you at Buffalo's Best!

Chris Clark President

Debbie Norton Corresponding Secretary

Please check out our Badge & Shield Club website www.Badgeandshieldclub.com and share any newsworthy items or bits of history for the newsletter with us.